Finance and Labor Relations Committee

Regular Meeting

Thursday, September 8, 2016 6:00 p.m.

City Hall, 31 S. Madison Street, Evansville, WI

MINUTES
1. Call to order and roll call.  Chair Josh Manring called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  Members present: Alderperson James Montgomery.  Rick Cole was absent. Others present: Mayor Bill Hurtley and City Administrator/Finance Director Ian Rigg.
2. Approval of Agenda.  Montgomery made a motion and Manring seconded approval of the agenda as printed.  Motion approved 2-0.
3. Approval of Minutes.  Montgomery made a motion, seconded by Manring to waive the reading of the minutes of the July 7, 2016, regular meeting and to approve them as printed.  Motion approved 2-0.
4. Citizen appearances other than agenda items listed. None.
5. Bills. Montgomery moved to accept the City bills as presented in the amount of $1,031,543.44, Manring seconded.  Motion approved 2-0 upon roll call.  

6. New Business.  
A. Rigg explained that some savings hoped for previously due to refinancing may not happen given the timelines necessary for the budget approval and when the refinancing process can occur.  Rigg also explained amendment work needs to be done on TID 5 and 8, while other financial work needs to be done on TID 6 and 7 if we are to maximize our refinance ability on the 2007 GO bonds.  
7. City Administrator/Finance Director Report – Rigg reported on the budget to date including some tax value information.   A draft budget fully assembled including capital and operations was presented.  The committee explored certain ideas and options with the budget noting that some committees still needed to see their operational budget and approve.  Rigg explained how 2017 fiscal year will be different than the 2018 year and what other options for added revenue are ahead of the City if necessary.  Rigg also gave some ideas of potential cuts, savings and other methods of balancing the budget and/or lowering the levy need.  Rigg also noted that they are nearing full staff levels with a new hire.  Also changes to the office layout and removal of a wall will take place soon to provide better space and more available staff for customer service.  
8. Unfinished Business

A. WHEDA Loan agreement.  Rigg explained that he received an agreement late last night and forwarded it to the City Attorney.  After being reviewed, they noted only minor errors needing correction.  The Committee agreed it would be proper to send to Common Council.  

B. Library.  Committee members expressed desire to see the library do more fundraising than just their limited part for the betterment of the whole community. Other questions about the use of space and maintenance of the property were raised.      
C. Montgomery made a motion, the Finance Committee will convene in closed session pursuant to section 19.85 (1) (e) of the Wisconsin statutes to discuss two separate matters, one of which will be to deliberate pending union negotiations and the other to discuss specific obligations that are due the city, which might entail discussion regarding obtaining public property, where discussion in open session would negatively impact the city's competitive or bargaining position.  Upon completion, Finance Committee will not reconvene in open session.  Manring seconded and the motion passed 2-0 upon roll call at 7:50 pm.
9. Meeting Reminder.  The next regular meeting is scheduled for October 6, 2016 at 6:00 p.m.

10. Adjournment.  The meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m.
Patrick Ian Rigg, City Administrator/Finance Director
These minutes are not official until approved by the Finance and Labor Relations Committee at their next regular meeting.
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